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Dear Wilson Residents, 

Much of our time and attention this 

year has been taken up with 

preparing WRRA’s submission to 

the Western Australian Planning 

Commission, firstly on the outer 

Perth and Peel/Central Metropolitan 

Perth sub-regional development 

strategy in late December 2010, then 

the second on proposed changes to 

the Residential Design Codes (R-

Codes) in late September. These are 

complex issues dealing with the 

future growth of regional areas 

around designated centres of 

commercial interests and planned 

infill development of Perth’s urban 

residential areas, such as block/

building types, transportation needs 

and the many issues arising from a 

developer’s objectives to maximise 

infill of residential areas over the 

adjoining neighbours’ needs for 

restricted overviewing and privacy, 

and  increased consultation. 

 

WRRA is firmly of the view that in 

many cases in Wilson, the residential 

design standards have become 

skewed too much in favour of the 

developers to the detriment of the 

established homeowners. This 

opinion has been clearly expressed in 

our submissions. 

   

 

This is particularly so with some of 

the infill and  high density multi-

occupancy dwellings with the 

associated parking, noise and loss of  

amenity  and other  problems created 

both when the construction is taking 

place and on completion. 

 

Additionally, WRRA recently made 

a submission to the City Council to 

increase the bond deposited with the 

City by developers to cover damage 

and reinstatement due to a building 

development. This bond has now 

been substantially increased and we 

thank our councillors as the new rate 

is designed such that it may curtail 

some of the more obvious abuses. 

 

We remind all residents that we do 

not have to put up with uncontrolled 

dumping of building materials and 

rubbish on verges and footpaths or 

the noise and random parking of 

tradesmen during construction. The 

City has employed a Compliance 

Officer to deal with such abuses and 

a simple phone call to the City of 

Canning will bring about a speedy 

and effective response. 

The WRRA Committee currently 
meets on the first Monday night 
of every 2nd Month.   

Meetings are held at the Wilson 
Community Hall at 7:30 pm. 

Next meeting:  6  Feb. 2012  
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PROPOSED WALKTRAIL – WATTS ROAD TO CANNING RIVER GARDENS 

 

The Department of Environment and Conservation is considering a number of options for creating a walk 

trail or boardwalk within the Canning River Regional Park (CRRP) connecting the end of Watts Road to the 

end of the thoroughfare adjacent to Canning River Gardens, Wilson.  Approximately 60 Wilson residents in 

the near vicinity of the proposed pathway were canvassed to see their preferred option. The results of this 

survey are not yet known.   
 

The five options presented fell into three broad categories, namely: 
 

(A) (Option 1)  Pathway along the northern edge of the CRRP, from the park at Watts Road to the 

southern end of Canning River Gardens. 
 

(B) (Options 2 – 4)  Boardwalk path that swings some distance into the CRRP and eventually loops back 

in to the same point at the Eastern end. 
 

(C)    (Option 5)  No walk trail at all.  This would close off all access to this section of the CRRP. 
 

Version A would place the pathway, which may in time become a cycle way, along the boundaries of the 

properties lying to the edge of this section of the CRRP.  This would naturally open these residences to a 

flow of passers-by along their non-street boundaries. The secluded nature of this area would potentially 

increase the risk of various types of offence, including boundary incursion.  Furthermore, placing the 

pathway there would require destruction of the natural bush which arguably should be preserved. 
 

Version B offers a more natural environmental experience for the walkway, well away from residential 

boundaries.  Although there are 3 main variants of this option, in each case it would be a boardwalk, 

allowing small wildlife to traverse underneath.  A well chosen route of this type would offer families and 

nature lovers the opportunity to take a quiet stroll, away from the hustle and noise of suburbia, through an 

untouched, peaceful, scenic section of the Canning River precinct.  Increasingly into the future, this will be 

a valuable experience, contrasting to the inevitable expansion and intensity of built-up areas. 
 

None of the tabled options included a connecting pathway between the southern end of Surrey Road and the 

Version B variants.  In saying this, it is noted that many of the residents at this end of Surrey Road have 

expressed a preference for there to be no access via the existing cul de sac.   

UNDERGROUND POWER UPDATE 

 

In our previous Newsletter, June 2011, we reported that the Wilson East Project area had been selected for 

inclusion in the next round of the State Government’s Underground Power Conversion Program.  
 

The omission of  very small isolated group of houses in the south east area of Wilson  from the East Wilson 

Underground Power Project, promoted WRRA members to conduct a petition to have approx. 140 

additional residents included within the scope of the East Wilson Underground Power  Project.   
  

WRRA would like to thank the vast majority of  respondents  for their overwhelming support in signing this 

petition.  For the record there were 120 for, one against and one subject to “ how much it will cost?”.   The 

Petition was presented to Council by Mason Ward  Councillor Graham Barry, on  the 9th August 2011 and 

accepted.  The concerned residents will be pleased to learn that their homes are now being included in the 

Canning City Council’s latest submission to the State Government’s Office of Energy.   We are awaiting  an 

announcement of the final decision. 
   

This is yet another example of the WRRA working for the benefit of local Residents and Ratepayers.     

Why not join us and help make a difference in your local area? 
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The City of Canning has recently conveyed to WRRA that the Kent Street Weir Precinct is to benefit from a 

planning project currently being scoped and that the consultation process will include interested members of 

the community. 

 

Following the February fires this year, in response to a request by WRRA, the City of Canning has stated 

the WA Fire and Emergency Services (FESA) will provide Wilson residents in close proximity to the 

Canning River Regional Park with information about fire and risk management. The City of Canning 

understands that the Department of Environment and Conservation will undertake a fuel load assessment of 

the Regional Park and will consider strategies to reduce fuel loads. WRRA is awaiting further information 

from the City of Canning. 

 

The City of Canning has completed the restoration of boardwalks damaged by the summer fires. 

 

As a strategy to improve the landscaping to the Kent Street Weir Precinct and reduce dust, WRRA proposed 

to the City of Canning that the approaches to this area be watered similar to watering programmes in other 

areas of the City of Canning. This proposal was rejected as the City's bore water allocation under 

their 2010/11 extraction licence had been fully allocated. However, it is now understood there is 

consideration for this area to be watered in future years via an underground irrigation system currently 

serviced by hoses and sprinklers.  

 

WRRA also understands that a lease was recently negotiated by the City of Canning for the operation of the 

Café at the Eco-Education Centre.  This long-awaited facility should be operational shortly. 

 

With the development of a master plan for the Kent Street Weir Precinct the City of Canning is working 

towards Mayor Joe Delle Donne’s vision for the Canning River Regional Park (CRRP) being “the King’s 

Park of the South”.   

Lets hope that somewhere within this plan there is provision for the State Government to finalise the 

acquisition of the privately owned lands, including the large wetlands and foreshore areas at Castledare, that 

still lies within the boundaries of the CRRP. This need was identified, under the park’s Management Plan 

1997-2007 Part B item 5, as a strategic action item with the objective for this to be accomplished “as soon 

as possible and preferable within 12 months”, of the Plan’s implementation.   
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Remember, the more members we have, the more power the Association has to lobby the City of 
Canning and State Government Departments to improve services within Wilson. 

WRRA Membership Subscription Form  2011/12 

To join the Association, simply complete the following details, enclose your Annual Membership Fee of $5 per 
household and return it to us (as per the instructions below). Receipts will not normally be issued unless requested. 

ADDRESS………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
PHONE…………………………………………..E-MAIL………………………………………………………………………. 

    

���� Please contact me to discuss WRRA Committee Nomination 
Post form to WRRA, 170 Watts Road, Wilson or bring along to the AGM. Payment by cash (note only) or cheque.  

Mark cheques payable to the “Wilson Residents and Ratepayers Association”. 

 

KENT STREET WEIR PRECINCT SET FOR UPGRADE 

NEW MEMBERS ARE MOST WELCOME !!! 



  
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Phone/ Fax: 9457 2195 
118c BARBICAN ST, EAST SHELLEY 

 

OPEN MONDAY TO FRIDAY 8:30 AM - 6:00 PM 

SATURDAYS 8:30 AM TO 1:00 PM 

 

WE DELIVER 

  
 

 
 
 

 
  
 

The Bentley Centre 

Shop 13B / 1140 Albany Highway 

Bentley WA 6102 
 

9356 7877  
 

Manager: Natasha Kirkwood  

 
Community Bank for 

Wilson Residents and Ratepayers’ Association 

 

  

      MAKE THE RIGHT 

REAL ESTATE MOVE 

9457 0500 

DISCOUNTS WITH  A COPY OF THIS AD 

PLEASE  SUPPORT  OUR  ADVERTISERS 
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SALES 

RENTALS 

 

Interested in Advertising in this Newsletter?  E-Mail secretary@wrra.org.au for further details. 

 

Printed courtesy of Steve Irons MP, Federal Member for Swan. 

MAYOR -  City of Canning 

Joe Delle Donne JP 
Civil Marriage Celebrant 

 

 
 

Tel: 9458 1318 

Mobile: 0419 195 561         

E-Mail: cllrdonne@canning.wa.gov.au    

NEED HELP WITH  
COUNCIL MATTERS? 

THEN CALL ME 

BILL JOHNSTON  MLA 
Member for Cannington 
 
Electorate Office: 
Unit 4/10 Cecil Ave. 
Cannington WA 6107 
Ph. 9356 5011  Fax 9356 5077 
 
Email: Cannington@mp.wa.gov.au 

Peter Feszczak (Fez) 
Senior Aussie Mortgage Adviser 

Cert IV (F/MB) & Commercially Accredited. 

P: 08 9258 4448      M: 0433 141 141  
F: 08 6210 1401       

E: peter.fez@aussie.com.au 

Finance Broker License No. FB3609 

Mortgage Broking, Home Loans, Credit 
Cards, Home Insurance and now Car & 

Personal Loans.  

REG. No. 2793 

DOMESTIC ● COMMERCIAL 

INSURANCE ● RENOVATIONS 
ALL AREAS 

            Graham Barry  

        0419 963 458       
 Keren  

 9361 5959 (Phone/Fax)  

Support your Local Councillor 

K.G.B. 

PAINTING SERVICES 

Steve Irons MP 
Federal Member for Swan 

“Supporting my Community” 
 

Office phone 08 9355 0099  

Address: 2 Mint Street,  

East Victoria Park 

 

Email: Steve.Irons.MP@aph.gov.au 

Web: www.steveirons.com.au 


